
From: Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>

Date: 8/22/2017 11:47:44 AM
Subject: RE: Meeting Invitation

Great, thanks.
 
Lily
 

From: Danny Varat 
 
Sent: Tuesday, August 22, 2017 11:47 AM
 
To: Lily Cogdill 
Subject: Re: Meeting Invitation
 
​I'll get back to her.

From: Lily Cogdill
 
Sent: Tuesday, August 22, 2017 11:42 AM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: FW: Meeting Invitation 
 
Please advise.
Lily

From: Hayden Grooms 
 
Sent: Tuesday, August 22, 2017 11:27 AM
 
To: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>; Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov>
 
Subject: FW: Meeting Invitation
Below is an email that was received by Hayden’s Email we are doing the final archive of his today. -Catherine McNicoll

From: Janette Chipas [mailto:jkchipas@sc.rr.com] 
 
Sent: Friday, August 04, 2017 3:43 PM
 
To: Hayden Grooms <HaydenGrooms@scstatehouse.gov>
 
Subject: Meeting Invitation
Hello, Hayden
I am Janette Chipas, President of the Summerville Republican Women’s Club in Summerville, SC. You contacted me 
earlier this year about the Lt. Governor attending GOP meetings in the state. I do not know if you still hold the 
position, but I would like to reissue our invitation to have the Lt. Governor attend one of our meetings any time he 
can fit it into his schedule.
With a few exceptions, we meet the first Monday of each month at 11:30 AM at Oscar’s Restaurant in Summerville. 
Our next meeting is delayed by one week due to the Labor Day holiday, and will be held on Monday, September 11. 
Our Club has been meeting on a regular basis for about 20 years and we represent a wide variety of ages, professions 
and political activism.
We would be very pleased to host Lt. Gov. Bryant. We have the potential to coordinate with other GOP groups in 
Summerville to bring a larger audience to his presentation if that is desired. Please let me know if I can help bring Lt. 
Gov. Bryant to Summerville to meet our ladies and our county residents.
Thank you for all you do for the state and for the future of the Republican Party.
Janette Chipas
jkchipas@sc.rr.com
843-412-1965
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